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Dates to  
Remember 

 

 

2023 

Term 2 
 

Week 4 
 

26 May 

National Sorry 

Day 

 

Week 5 
 

29 May – 2 June 

Reconciliation 

Week 

“Be a voice for 

Generations” 
 

30 May 

Aboriginal 

Performance 

 

2 June 

Boys Knockout 

Football 

Competition 
 

9 June 
Pupil Free Day  

Leadership News 
 

Dear Families 

Term 2 has begun well with all children settling back in to class routines. Teachers 

are currently busy collating and assessing their students’ learning, ready to write   

reports.  

Sorry Day and Reconciliation Week: 

Every year on 26 May, National Sorry Day remembers and acknowledges the       

mistreatment of Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander people who were forcibly       

removed from their families and communities, which we now know as ‘The Stolen 

Generations’. 

National Sorry Day is a day to acknowledge the strength of Stolen Generations     

Survivors and reflect on how we can all play a part in the healing process for           

our   people and nation. While this date carries great significance for the Stolen     

Generations and other Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander peoples, it is also       

commemorated by Australians right around the country. 

Reconciliation Week is 27 May until the 3 June and the theme for National            

Reconciliation Week 2023, ‘Be a Voice for Generations’, encourages all Australians to 

be a voice for reconciliation in tangible ways in our everyday lives – where we live, 

work and socialise. 

Sourced from https://www.reconciliation.org.au/our-work/national-reconciliation-week/ 

With the importance of both Sorry Day and Reconciliation Week in mind, The Pines 

School will once again take to the oval to do our annual Reconciliation Walk in a   

gesture of support and reconciliation. 

Tree Planting Excursion: 

Recently two of our reception classes went on a tree planting excursion. Our        

Principal, Ms Collings accompanied them along with their class teachers, Ms Emma 

and Ms Esther, and despite the wintry and rainy conditions, many trees were         

successfully planted. Well done to all involved. 

A New Gym on the Horizon: 

Some exciting news is that we have just had an area surveyed for our future new 

School Gym. Plans are progressing with an architect appointed and meetings held to 

plan for this exciting new building. 

Attendance: 

Absences are recorded on student reports and it is very important that children are   

at school unless they are sick or have a valid reason to be away. It is vital that all  

students attend and engage with the learning opportunities offered in classrooms and 

by developing good attendance habits early, students are more likely to feel a sense 

of belonging to their school community. Good school attendance means children can 

achieve their learning goals, fulfill their potential and have better future opportunities.  

Leadership News Continues over page 

https://www.reconciliation.org.au/our-work/national-reconciliation-week/


 Leadership News Continues 

Uniforms: 

As we approach winter and the weather becomes cooler, it is important that children are dressed warmly on the cold 

mornings. Please remember that all children should be wearing our school colours and if there are logos on clothing, 

they should be no bigger than a fifty-cent piece. Ideally their jumpers and jackets are labelled with their names, in case 

they take them off and misplace them throughout the day. You will find a lost property rack in the courtyard for you to 

check should your child come home missing an item of clothing. 

Dream Big Children's Festival: 

Over the last two weeks, many of our students from Year 2 - Year 5 participated in Dream Big activities. Dream Big    

is the biggest Children’s Festival in the world, and has been running for over 50 years here in South Australia. With  

the support of Musica Viva and Dream Big, students at The Pines School were able to be inspired by performances, 

workshops, exhibitions and activities to develop their critical and creative thinking. 

COVID Cases: 
 
As you may be aware, there are increasing COVID cases in our state and our school community is no exception to 

this. Please continue to be vigilant in keeping children home if they are sick and test for COVID if they have symptoms. 

Please also keep us informed if your child or children get COVID. 

Pupil Free Day: 

Our next Pupil Free Day is on Friday 9th June and will be spent on professional development for our staff. 
Specifically, our teachers will be working together to assess and moderate samples of student work using the        
Australian Curriculum Achievement Standards. 

 



 

 
 



 



 



 

 


